# Ulleskelf Parish Council Annual Parish Meeting of 2021/2022 – 18th May 2021

**Present:** Martin Doolan, Mick Parnaby, Avis Thomas, Andy Haw, Gary Burton and the Clerk

**AP1/21 APOLOGIES** – Councillor Andrew Lowe.

AP2/21 DECLARATONS OF INTEREST - None

### AP3/21 MINUTES OF THE LAST ANNUAL PARISH MEETING –

Resolved: To approve the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 9th May 2019

# **AP4/21 CHAIRMANS REPORT -**

**Finance** – The Council has maintained a healthy financial position with funds available for future infrastructure projects.

#### Income

- Precept
- Garage rent
- NYCC funding for grass cutting
- SDC for recycling
- Flood group fundraising
- Donations from MUGA users
- County Councillors Locality Grant
- VAT refund

## **Expenditure**

- Broadband in the Village Hall
- Play facilities maintenance and inspections.
- Sports field and bus shelter rent
- Electricity supply and replacement of street lights
- Erection of village Christmas trees and lights
- Contribution to Christmas Spirit event
- Water pump storage and maintenance
- Insurance premium
- Audit fees
- Information Commissioner fee
- Clerk's salary
- Professional subscriptions and training
- Postage, stationery, printing, computing and miscellaneous expenses
- Website hosting
- Donations to Citizens Advice Bureau and Age Concern
- Vehicle activated signs

# Ulleskelf Parish Council Annual Parish Meeting of 2021/2022 – 18th May 2021

- Sports field bollards and manhole
- Signage and hygiene products for covid compliance

## Other items

11 Council meetings held over the last year

Consideration of 11 planning applications

Consideration of Selby District Council Local Plan preferred options.

Provision of two new defibrillators at West End and the Airbase

Support provided to the Ulleskelf Community Support Group set up in response to the Covid 19 pandemic.

Village grass cutting and maintenance of planters was undertaken by Mr G M Adamson. Implementation of Website Accessibility requirements

Ongoing provision of MUGA, outdoor gym equipment and children's play facilities, when Covid restrictions allowed them to be open.

The Chairman would like to formally thank his fellow Councillors and the Parish Clerk for their hard work and support throughout this difficult year in which we have all had to adapt to remote meetings and lockdowns, which has meant the usual community events have not been able to take place. Thanks also go those volunteers in the community that helped with the Ulleskelf Community Support Group, to provide vital support to vulnerable residents affected by the covid pandemic and to the Ulleskelf Emergency Flood Group for their continued vigilance and hard work which ensured that no properties were flooded during periods of heavy rainfall throughout the year the year.

- AP5/21 ANY MATTERS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS None present
- AP6/21 CLOSE OF MEETING